October 12th. 1926. Rt. Hon. Lord Atholstan. 165 St. James Street. Montreal. My dear Lord Atholstan:-As the year soon draws to its close the Executive of the Anti-Tuberculosis and General Health League are anxious to know what the future holds in store for that organization. They have asked me, as Chairman, to ask you if you feel disposed to continue any measure of support. I know your heart is with the work, but, of course, you are the only one to judge whether you are able to continue the same measure of financial assistance, in the future as in the past. Notwithstanding our unsuccessful efforts in committee to continue the activities of the League along the lines you suggested, I still cannot bring myself to believe that this wonderful project you so generously initiated and fostered should be allowed to terminate. Even though limited in its scope I am firmly of the opinion that a great public service could be achieved with a curtailed budget. If you would consider any plan by which the University could assist by combining the resources (financial and personnel) of our Department of Preventive Medicine with those you so kindly offered we would be only too glad to join with you. It might in this way be possible, I believe, to carry on the same useful educational campaign and a part, at least, of the field work.